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Dear members of the House Committee on  Healthcare, 

This bill hopes to make Oregon schools follow California, but the science is clear!

California just had a whooping cough outbreak where 100% of the students who contracted it were fully vaccinated. None
of the 18 medically exempt students caught it. ZERO unvaccinated got sick.
 https://www.google.com/amp/s/losangeles.cbslocal.com/2019/02/27/whooping-cough-harvard-westlake/amp/

I thought by removing students with non medical exemptions, so called vaccine preventable  diseases would be eliminated
from California schools.

I live in Lane County. Last year there was a whooping cough or pertussis outbreak here.
Of those who contracted it, 78% were fully vaccinated with 6 doses of the dTap vaccine. Per OHA.

Oregon has an exemption rate of 2.6% of fully unvaccinated kids.

This bill pretends to be scientific but it will not eliminate disease. 

I urge you to vote NO ON HB 3063

Nicole DeGraff
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